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Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD

From: Littrell, Kyle <Kyle_Littrell@xtoenergy.com>
Sent: Friday, May 17, 2019 9:48 AM
To: Amos, James; Foust, Bryan
Cc: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD; Hamlet, Robert, EMNRD; Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD; 

caweaver@blm.gov; Deborah McKinney; Griswold, Jim, EMNRD; McSpadden, Wes; Ruth, 
Amy; Baker, Adrian

Subject: [EXT] RE: [EXTERNAL] Release notification - Ross Ranch 33-25-30 battery (API for PLU 
CVX JV RR 007H: 30-015-40762)

Jim, 
 
Release was produced water and stayed within impervious lined containment.  We are still assessing volume and 
collecting the requisite information for the C-141 and as always BLM will be included on the submittal.  Let me know if you 
need anything else.  Thanks. –Kyle 
 
 
Kyle Littrell 
Safety, Health & Environmental Supervisor 
Permian Business Unit 
 
XTO Energy Inc. 
6401 N. Holiday Hill Dr. 
Midland, Tx 79707 
Phone:(432)-221-7331  
Mobile:(970)-317-1867 
kyle_littrell@xtoenergy.com 
  
 
 
 
From: Amos, James [mailto:jamos@blm.gov]  
Sent: Friday, May 17, 2019 10:24 AM 
To: Foust, Bryan <Bryan_Foust@xtoenergy.com> 
Cc: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD <mike.bratcher@state.nm.us>; Rob Hamlet <robert.hamlet@state.nm.us>; Venegas, 
Victoria, EMNRD <Victoria.Venegas@state.nm.us>; caweaver@blm.gov; Deborah McKinney <dmckinne@blm.gov>; 
jim.griswold@state.nm.us; McSpadden, Wes <Wes_McSpadden@xtoenergy.com>; Littrell, Kyle 
<Kyle_Littrell@xtoenergy.com>; Ruth, Amy <Amy_Ruth@xtoenergy.com>; Baker, Adrian 
<Adrian_Baker@xtoenergy.com> 
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Release notification - Ross Ranch 33-25-30 battery (API for PLU CVX JV RR 007H: 30-015-40762) 
 
Bryan, 
 
Need additional information. Est bbls of spill, oil and or water, both, contained on location or did it leave the 
location. If so what side of the pad and how far into the pasture/ Thanks 
 
On Fri, May 17, 2019 at 7:27 AM Foust, Bryan <Bryan_Foust@xtoenergy.com> wrote: 

Good morning, this is sent as notification of a release of fluids greater than 25 barrels from the referenced 
facility. We have included the API number for the Poker Lake CVX JV RR 007H because it shares a pad with 
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the Ross Ranch 33-25-30 battery. The source of the release has been stopped and all standing fluids recovered. 
Details will be included with a form C-141. Please contact us with any questions or concerns. 

  

Thank you, 

Jake Foust 

XTO Energy 

432-266-2663 

 
 
 
--  
 Confidentiality Warning:  This message along with any attachments are intended only for use of the individual or entity to 
which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged or confidential and exempt from disclosure under 
applicable law.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for 
delivering this message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying 
of this communication is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender 
immediately.  

James A. Amos 
Bureau of Land Management 
Carlsbad Field Office 
Supervisory Petroleum Engineering Tech 
620 East Greene Street 
Carlsbad, NM. 88220 
Office:  (575) 234-5909 
Fax:  (575) 234-5927 
Cell:  (575) 361-2648 
E-mail: jamos@blm.gov 


